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The Honorable Dow Constantine





June 25, 2009
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

I am pleased to transmit for your review and consideration, a proposed ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to sign an interlocal agreement with the City of Maple Valley adopting the Joint Plan for the development of King County property that is surrounded by the City of Maple Valley.  The Joint Plan is intended to guide a cooperative process that will lead to the redevelopment of the King County road maintenance property known as the Summit Pit.  This property was recently approved by the King County Council for sale to a private entity, Summit Place 156 LLC.  The interlocal agreement and the Joint Plan for Summit Place are the result of months of cooperative work by representatives from the City of Maple Valley, Summit Place 156 LLC, and King County.  The interlocal agreement and the Joint Plan are included as an attachment to the proposed ordinance.
On June 22, 2009, the Maple Valley Council authorized the City Manager to sign the agreement once the King County Council authorizes the County Executive to sign, without changing the joint plan.

Background

The Summit Pit property, referred to by the potential buyer and the city as Summit Place, is a 156-acre site currently owned by King County.  The property is currently used as a regional roads maintenance facility.  This property is designated urban and is within unincorporated King County.  It is bordered on all four sides by the City of Maple Valley.  The King County Council adopted Ordinance 16359 on February 10, 2009, which authorized the King County Executive to enter into a purchase and sale agreement with Summit Place 156 LLC for the sale of the property for the purpose of future development.  

Prior to approval of the purchase and sale agreement, the King County Council passed Motion 12899 ratifying the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) and approving the County Executive to commence negotiations with the City of Maple Valley for an interlocal agreement to annex the Summit Place property.  The attached interlocal agreement and Joint Plan are as envisioned in the MOA.
The Joint Plan
The Joint Plan is the foundation for the eventual annexation of the Summit Place property to the City of Maple Valley.  The repurposing of Summit Pit is contingent on the relocation of the regional roads maintenance facility and operations to King County’s Ravensdale Shooting Range property.  The Joint Plan establishes the opportunity to convert the existing roads maintenance facility into a vibrant and livable community that will truly be an asset to the City of Maple Valley while fulfilling important policy goals of both the city and the county.  The proposed development of the Summit Place property will be a centerpiece for the city: a pedestrian friendly community with amenities such as parks, trails, and open spaces.  The joint plan calls for a variety of housing types, including affordable housing, and a significant amount of commercial and office space, which will make this a truly vibrant place to live, work, and play.
Representatives of the city and the county are ready to begin talks on the eventual annexation of the Summit Place property to the city.  The interlocal agreement proposes that the two government councils will take action on annexation by December 31, 2009.  

If you have further questions regarding this transmittal, please contact Stephanie Warden, Director of the Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700, or via e-mail at stephanie.warden@kingcounty.gov.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff
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  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


  Frank Abe, Communications Director
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